
NEWSLETTER 

Week 1 |  Term 1  |  2024 

Principal: Lynette Simons            Ph:   08 8337 1411               Email: dl.0971.info@schools.sa.edu.au 

Empathy  Respect Community Excellence 

 Dear Parents, 

 
Welcome to the new school year.  It was good to see all of the students refreshed from their school holidays and excited 

to be back at school.  During the school holidays, the Robson building was painted and some new pinup boards installed.  

Our new playground should be finished by next week for the students to enjoy. 

 

Staffing 
We start this year with 20 classes, made up of ten mainstream classes, eight Intensive English Language Program classes 

and two special classes.  We welcome the new students starting this year and their families to the East Torrens Primary 

School community.  Our teachers and classes are as follows: 

 

H22   Reception/Year 1    Ms Jess Evans and Ms Ngaire Ritchie 

H23   Reception/Year 1    Ms Alison Shaw and Ms Ngaire Ritchie 

M4   Reception/Year 1    Ms Linda Bourne and Ms Olivia Lytas 

M3  Year 1/2     Ms Lisa Edwards 

R13  Year 2/3    Ms Sheralee Trebeck 

R14  Year 2/3    Ms Nicole McKenzie 

R12  Year 3/4     Ms Carrie Jonker  and Ms Lavaniah Balasubramaniam 

C19  Year 4/5     Ms Keren Parsons 

C20  Year 5/6     Mr Marc Johnson 

C21  Year 5/6     Mr Nick Bernardi 

M1  JP special class    Ms Zebedy Hallett and Ms Jacinta Mustaca 

R15  Primary special class  Ms Shaeylee Leonello and Ms Rachel Kay 

M10  IELP Reception/Year 1   Ms Virginia Wong 

M9  IELP  Year 1  Ms Erin Pedler 

M9A  IELP  Year 2  Ms Jacqui  Prouza and Ms Nunzia Ferraretto 

M8  IELP   Year 3  Ms Chamila Chandrasena 

M7  IELP  Year 3  Ms Sarah Foureur and Ms Rita Martucci 

M6A  IELP  Year 5  Ms Ravinder Kaur 

M6  IELP   Year 4  Mr Shahriar Chowdhury 

M5  IELP   Year 6  Ms Rachel Colquhoun and Ms Kathy Papas  

 

Science  Mr Damon Evans   

PE  Mr Richard Thom                                                 

Italian  Ms Rachel Kay and Ms Melissa Ciufoli      

EALD   Ms Melissa Ciufoli 

Science/The Arts  IELP classes Ms Sudesh Chawla 

Music (R-Year 2/3) - Ms Lavaniah Balasubramaniam 

 

Pupil Free Day 
Our first Pupil Free Day has been approved for Monday 19th February (Week 4).  On this day, staff will participate in training 

on a writing moderation tool which will be used to identify students writing progress and next steps in their learning.  OSHC 

will be available on the day.   

 

Acquaintance Night  
Acquaintance Night will be held on Tuesday 13th February.  More information will be provided soon. 

 
With Regards,     

Lynette Simons 


